Board Report 9.16.2025

- Middle school has had an awesome start to the year
- During the first week of school, we hosted our grandparents and elders' lunch, and it was a really fun time. We look forward to continuing this tradition.
- The first Friday of the school year, middle school students designed class flags as an art project using symbols to represent values that were important to them
- Last week we began our fall MAP testing, and we will finish tomorrow. So far, the data that we are collecting looks very encouraging.
- Martin and Chinwe came and talked to our students last Friday during our assembly about the importance of being kind to one another, mental health, and seeking positive mentors.
- Middle school cross country leaves on Friday for a meet on POW
- We ordered a schoolwide set of a novel that the entire school will participate in reading simultaneously
- Additionally, we are in the process of purchasing a school-wide reading supplement that allows teachers to differentiate the same material to students of different reading levels
- Our new response to intervention model is going really well, and we are looking forward to providing students with the tools that they need to be successful in the classroom.
- Attendance was down last week as there was some sickness that worked its way through our building. We are working as a staff on a plan to incentivize good attendance.
- Overall, our students are off to a fantastic start!